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Ages and Stages 
Games to Play with Babies (Silberg, 2011) 
0-3 Months: “Coos and Hugs” Hold an object in front of your baby.  When your baby responds with a coo (the 

language of infants), respond back to your baby with a coo. This will help you discover what your baby likes and 

this encourages early language development.  

3-6 Months: “Hello Hands” Babies at this age enjoy exploring their hands and feet so take a pair of your baby’s 

socks and cut out five holes into each sock for fingers.  You can color the fingers with non-toxic material or draw 

shapes onto the socks.  This will help your baby explore and learn about his/her colors.  

3-6 Months: “Three Blocks, Two Hands” Have your baby sit on the floor or in a high chair.  Give your baby two 

blocks and then give your baby one more.  He/she will learn to drop the second block to be able to pick up the 

third.  This will help your baby learn dexterity. 

9-12 Months: “Mr. Bear” Say the following poem to your child. “Mr. Bear, Mr. Bear, Where can you be? I will find 

you Wait and see.” Hide the bear while your baby watches and then ask your baby where the bear is.  Use words 

such as behind, under, and inside. This activity helps with spatial relationships.  

Games to Play with Toddlers (Silberg, 2011) 
12-15 Months: “Color Game” Zoom two colored cars up to your child and place two pieces of colored paper (the 

same colors as the two cars) on the floor. For example, if you have one red car and one blue car you should use 

one red and one blue piece of paper.  Have your child place the red car on the red paper and the blue care on the 

blue paper.  Repeat this activity with different colors.  This activity helps your child with matching and color 

recognition.    
15-18 Months: “Junk Mail” Allow your toddler to open your junk mail and even unfold the letters.  Children love to 

do this and this activity helps your child’s language and fine motor skills as your child opens and unfolds the mail 

and as you talk about the pictures or print written on the mail.  

18-21 Months: “The Raisin Game” Give your child some raisins in a small bowl and an empty plastic jar with a lid.  

Place the lid on the jar.  Show your child how to put his/her raisins inside the jar.  Children can spend a lot of time 

doing this over and over and this activity helps develop your child’s fine motor skills. 
21-24 Months:  “Four Little Blocks” Place four blocks on the floor or table.  As you put the blocks on the floor/table 

say: Four pretty blocks on the floor, one, two, three, four, one for mommy, one for daddy, one for doggie too, but 

the last block is just for you.  As you say this poem, stack the blocks on top of each other. You can use the people 

or animals that have meaning to your family. This activity works on counting and fine motor skills. 

Games to Play with Two Year Olds   (Silberg, 2011) 
Young Twos: “Andy Spandy” Say the poem and do the actions: Andy Spandy, sugar candy, I pop down. Andy 

Spandy, sugar candy, I pop up. Andy Spandy, sugar candy, I pop in. Andy Spandy, sugar candy, I pop up. You 

can change the word pop with hop or jump, or any action word.  The repeating words help with language skills and 

the actions help with coordination. 

Middle Twos: “Find Your Name” Print your child’s name on different colored index cards.  Hide the cards around 

the room and then find them with your toddler. Be sure most of the card is visible.  This activity works on pre-

reading skills.  

Older Twos: “Same and Different” Collect various items that come in twos around your house such as gloves, 

forks, or cups.  Place all the items in front of your child.   Hold one item out and have your child find the item in the 

pile that looks just like the one you pulled out. This helps children differentiate between things that are the same 

and things that are different.  
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Knock 
Knock. 
 
Who’s 
There?  
Oink-
Oink. 
 
Oink, 
Oink 
who?  
 
Make 
up your 
mind… 
are you 
a pig or 
an owl?  
 
 

Group 
Connections 

You Don’t 
Want to Miss! 

 
Saturday, Sept. 22nd:  
Big Wheels  Event  
10:00am -11:00am     
 
Saturday, Jan. 26th: 
 Messy Play Event  
 10:00am-11:00am    
 
Saturday, March 16th: 
Kindergarten Transition Event 
9:30-10:30    
 
Monday, April 22nd:        
Week of the Young Child!  
Children’s artwork will be 
placed in area businesses to 
celebrate the week! 
 
Tuesday, April 23rd:            
Kite Day at Southwest 9:30-
11:30.  
 
Wednesday, April 24th:  
Story hour at Southwest from 
10:00-10:30.   
 
Friday, April 25th:            
Activity will be sent to all 
families to lean about being 
accountable!   

 
Drop in and Play 
Monday-Friday 9-5 
Drop in and Play center is 

designed for you and your 

child to learn through play!  

Please help us to keep the 

play center clean by keeping 

food and drink items out of the 

play center and by replacing 

the items you and your child 

play with back on the shelves.  

Beginning a New School Year with Stress Free Parenting 

Dear Parents, 

     Welcome to the 2012-2013 school year!  I am 

looking forward to seeing so many devoted parents at 

our upcoming Parents as Teachers Registration 

Night on Tuesday, August 14th from 4:00 to 7:00.  

Not only will you get to meet/see your parent 

educator, but you will also be able to get your child’s 

hearing and vision screening completed.  By doing 

this, you will allow your family to receive extra time 

during your home visits.  If you are a family on the 

parents as teacher’s waiting list, feel free to take 

advantage of our hearing and vision screening 

without setting up an appointment for a home visit.  If 

your child is enrolled in our preschool you do not 

need to attend this night as you will meet your parent 

educator on our school open house night on 

Wednesday, August 15th from 4:30-6:30. 

     Aside from being excited about seeing you on our 

registration night, I am also thrilled to be able to share 

with you about a book I recently read.  Hal Edward 

Runkel, a licensed marriage and family therapist, 

relationship coach and international speaker wrote a 

book called Scream Free Parenting. Throughout each 

edition of this newsletter I will share with you a few of 

Runkel’s “scream free parenting” tips that might help 

you raise your kids by keeping your cool. 

Not every parent loses their cool, but all parents do 

experience at varying degrees a universal struggle.  

Ever pick up after your kids because you are so tired of 

battling them over it? Runkel says your number one 

leadership role in the family is that of a calming 

authority.  This kind of leadership can be achieved by 

learning to focus on yourself, calm down, and begin to 

make changes that may bring about new patterns of 

connection and cooperation. The truth is that many of 

us feel overstretched and over committed, and many of 

us feel we are responsible for our children. However, 

what that really means is we have far greater 

responsibility to our children than we have for our 

children. Even in infancy, our kids start to embrace 

their natural ability to make decisions about what they 

will or will not do. The fact is that the only way to retain 

a position of influence with our children is to regain a 

position of control over ourselves: “I am responsible to 

my child for how I behave, regardless of how he or she 

behaves.”    
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P.A.T. 2012-2013 
Community Events 

August 
Community Character Trait: 

Self-Discipline 

 
Tuesday, August 14th:  
P.A.T. Registration and 
Hearing and Vision 
Screenings 4:00-7:00 
Thursday, August 16th: 
Drop in and Play Center 
Opens  
Monday, August 21st: 
First day of P.A.T. home 
visits  

All Events are held at the Southwest 
Early Childhood Center located at 

 812 St. Mary’s Blvd. Jefferson City, 
MO 65109 

Please call 659-3026 if you have any 
questions 

 

 
The Drop in and 

Play Center is open 
from 9:00-5:00 

every day except 
for the few days 

listed on the 
calendar below! 

 

Lessons from Hal Runkel: Scream Free Parenting 

EYE ON IT 
The Child with 
Special Needs    
(Standlet Greenspan, M.D. 

and Serena Wieder, Ph.D, 

1998)  
 

Current diagnostic categories 

generally summarize a child’s 

symptoms, but don’t often tell us 

enough about the processes 

underlying a child’s challenges- 

how a child takes in, processes, 

and responds to information from 

the world.  These three aspects of 

biology lie at the heart of the 

child’s ability to think, feel, and 

interact.  Children with the same 

label may be more different than 

they are alike and children with 

different labels may be more 

similar than they are different in 

terms of their underlying profiles. 

Greenspan and Wieder encourage 

parents to move beyond the labels 

to an individual-difference 

approach which will open doors for 

new possibilities for children.  

Greenspan and Wider agree that 

with an optimal intervention 

program tailored to a child’s 

individual differences will lead to 

far greater possibilities than we 

had thought. In order to help our 

children understand all three of the 

contributing processes which will 

carry a child up the developmental 

ladder, it is important to look at the 

sensory system, the processing 

system, and the motor system.  

These three functional categories 

will be the focus of our next 

Parents as Teachers Newsletter.  

September 
Community Character Trait: 

Respect 

 
Wednesday, Sept. 19th: 
Drop in and Play Center opens 
at 10:00am 
 
Saturday, Sept. 22nd:  
Big Wheels Group 
Connection Event   
10:00 am -11:00am    
 (Come see lots of big vehicles, 

get inside them, and create some 

of your own with your children!) 

October            
Community Character Trait: 

Responsibility 
 

Thursday, October 4th: 
Hearing and Vision Screening 
10:00-1:00 and 3:30-8:00 
Amblyopia Screening will be 
available as well.   Please call 
Sasha at 659-3026 to get on 
the screening list today! 
Wednesday, October 17th: 
Drop in and Play Center opens 
at 10:00am 

November 
Community Character Trait: 

Polite 

Wednesday, November 
14th: Drop in and Play 
Center opens at 10:00am 
Wednesday, November 
21st: Drop in and Play 
Center is Closed 
Thursday, November 
22nd: Drop in and Play 
Center is Closed 
Friday, November 23rd:  
Drop in and Play Center is 
Closed 

December 
Community Character Trait: 

Compassion/Kindness 
Monday, Dec. 24th-
Tuesday, Jan. 1st:       
Drop in and Play Center 
Closed 

January 
Community Character Trait: 

Hard Working/Motivation 
Wednesday, Jan. 16th: 
Drop in and Play Center 
opens at 10:00am 
Saturday, Jan. 26th: 
Messy Play Group 
Connection Event 
10:00am-11:00am       
(Tired of being inside doing 
the same things over and over 
again? Come to our Messy 
Play Event and play with 
things you wouldn’t want to get 
stuck in your carpets or on 
your table!) 
Monday, Jan.21st:       
Drop in and Play Closed 

The unfortunate truth is that many of 

us live our relationships like the 

Incredible Hulk. “Please don’t make 

me angry. You wouldn’t like me 

when I’m angry.” We continually 

surrender control over our emotional 

responses to those around us.  

When we need others to accept us 

or validate us by doing whatever we 

tell them to do, we make them the 

caretakers of our emotional remote 

controls.  Learning to be “under 

control” means taking responsibility 

for your decisions before, during, 

and after you make them.  This is 

recognizing that no one, not even 

your kids, can make you feel 

anything, think anything, or do 

anything. Your emotional responses 

are up to you.  You always have a 

choice. To be in charge as a parent 

means inspiring 

 

 

 your children to motivate 

themselves. This makes a radical 

shift: a shift from controlling your 

child’s behavior to influencing their 

decisions.  Your goal is not to 

control but to influence. Unless 

your children are free to make their 

own choices, they cannot learn the 

connection between choices and 

consequences. Let’s use an 

example: You have had one of 

those days at work, you somehow 

managed to get toner dust all over 

your new pants, then you get a call 

from your daughter on your cell 

phone. “Hey mom, where are you? 

You were supposed to be here a 

half hour ago?” Oops- today was 

the day to pick up the kids at 

school.  You just want to go home 

and change clothes but now you 

have to rush over to school and  

 

you have to get to the grocery store or 

it will be pizza for the third night in a 

row. You get into your car and the 

tank is empty.  You know the 

scenario.  The kids begin to whine 

when you pick them up and you begin 

to say “stop it” and “I said no.’ 

Whenever we give in to our anxiety, 

we create the very outcome we were 

hoping to avoid, such as screaming at 

your kids in the store when they didn’t 

choose to go to the store and they 

may have had a stressful day too.  

The truth is that life’s relationships are 

designed to produce anxiety but 

actually anxiety is here to help us 

grow.  No other feeling we experience 

is able to tell us more about ourselves 

than anxiety.  Thus, no other feeling is 

able to call us to personal growth like 

anxiety. Allow your anxiety to guide 

your responses.  

What’s Going on in our Community? 
Crusin for MDA: August 25 5-9:30pm 
Location: High Street Downtown JC 
Description: Come see the largest car 
show in JC the last Saturday of every 
month from March to September.  

Barnes and Noble Story hour: Every 
Wednesday and  Saturday at 10:30 

 

 

 

 

Oktoberfest: September 29  Time: 10 a.m. - 6 p.m. 
Location: Old Munichburg, corner of Jefferson & 
Dunklin Streets, JC 
Description: Oktoberfest is a celebration of 
Jefferson City’s strong German heritage. It includes 
authentic homemade German food, music, dancing, 
a car show, craft vendors and demonstrating 
artisans offer a day full of family activities. Some of 
the highlights include the Grape Stomp and the 
Kid’s Corner, co-sponsored by the Missouri River 
Regional Library.  

 

February              
Community Character Trait: 

Honesty 
Friday, Feb. 15th:         
Drop in and Play Center 
Closed 
Monday, Feb. 18th:     Drop 
in and Play Center Closed 

March               
Community Character Trait: 

Trustworthy 
Saturday, March 16th: 
Kindergarten Transition 
Group Connection Event 
9:30-10:30 (Do you have a child 
going to kindergarten next year?  
If so bring your child and let 
him/her experience what a 
kindergarten room feels like and 
you can ask questions and get 
answers about kindergarten from 
our panel of experts.) 
Monday, March 25-Friday, 
March 29th: Spring Break Drop 

in and Play Center Closed 

April                      
Community Character Trait: 

Accountable 
Monday, April 22nd:        
Week of the Young Child!  
Children’s artwork will be 
placed in area businesses to 
celebrate the week! 
Tuesday, April 23rd:            
Kite Day at Southwest 9:30-
11:30. Come with your child, 
fly your kite, and enjoy a free 
book and Popsicle!  
Wednesday, April 24th:  
Story hour at Southwest 
from 10:00-10:30.  Bring 
your child and bring a 
friend to watch our parent 
educators dramatize a 
familiar children’s story!  
Enjoy a free book at this 
event as well! 
Friday, April 25th:            
Activity will be sent to all 
families to lean about being 

accountable!   

May                  
Community Character Trait: 

Forgiving 
Thursday, May 9th:      
Last day for the Drop in 
and Play Center 

Late Night Drop in 
and Play Hours 

 
October 23rd 9:00-7:00 
November 1st 9:00-7:00 
February 21st: 9:00-7:00 
February 28th: 9:00-7:00 


